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students, which is especially important for the future workplace where new teams, 
necessary for co-operation, positive school culture and successful work, will be 
formed.

Family and the education system contributed to the students’ total SC. It is 
important to emphasize that 100% of the students responded that various uni-
versity activities affected their successful relationships with others, which should 
be our starting point on the path to teacher college curriculum reform. Although 
teacher education promotes students’ SC development through its activities and 
teachers’ methods of work, students’ greater involvement in projects, collaboration 
with other schools and teachers, greater possibility of choosing elective courses 
and extracurricular activities and even greater interaction and activity in smaller 
study groups would help strengthen students’ SC.

Conclusions

Guided by postmodern theoretical framework, as well as humanistic paradigm, 
SC is the foundation of building individual interests and needs. The curricula of 
teacher faculties should nurture encouragement of students’ SC through content, 
learning outcomes and activities.

The study’s scientific contribution is visible in the original instruments as well 
as in the approach to studying of this issue, based on which original results were 
obtained, and based on them the full SC picture was presented, from the teacher 
studies students’ point of view.

Future research can explore SC of university professors. In addition, students’ 
self-assessment of SC can be explored at different teacher education faculties 
in the world, and the results can be compared and presented with regard to the 
curricula of individual faculties in the framework of content and outcomes of 
individual courses.
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